
Archbishop Hutton’s
Primary School

Learner of the week
Class1
Elsie Hill
Class 2
Olivia Andrew
Class 3
Percy Langman
Class 4
Chase Robinson

Writing Superstar of the week
Class 1
Edie Bowden
Class 2
Amelie Fairclough
Class 3
Laura Nixon
Class 4
Tia Thistlethwaite

Mega Maths Hero of the week
Class 1
Emma Richards
Class 2
Duncan Stallard
Class 3
Oscar Parnell
Class 4
Katie Denney

 

NEWSLETTER
18TH JUNE 2021

All the news from Archbishop Hutton's Primary 

Hutton : 1119  
Crag : 1220
Washington : 998
Senset : 1063

Our Super Learners

Team Points
How are you doing? 

Cross Country Glory

Archbishop's played host to the local cluster schools this week for
a socially distanced cross country competition. The competition
saw Years 5 and 6 compete against several other local primary
schools - who all arrived and raced separately throughout the
afternoon. 

The challenging course made use of our great new track, up the hill
and around the front part of the field. Following the races, the
children all took part in a race around our new orienteering course
which is set out all over the school grounds. 

Dance winners receive medals 
We told you last week about Class 3's success in the recent
dance competitions. Three of our groups helped us achieve
second over all. Here they all are enjoying their medals.  Well
done Class 3! 

It is great to be able to report that

we did really well, winning the

girl's and boy's competition with

Ella and Archie leading the teams

to victory. This follows on from the

Y3/4 competition which was at

Arkholme Primary school last

week. The Year 3/4 girls came

second and the boys came third in

their races. Well done everyone
who took part! 

 



Important Reminders
June 
Monday 21st: Swimming Lessons for Class 3

Tuesday 22nd : Sports Day field events

Monday 28th: New Reception Parents meeting

Tuesday 29th: Sports Day track races 

July 

Friday 2nd: Year Six cinema trip

Friday 9th: School reports sent home

Friday 9th: I'm a Year Six Get Me Out of Here! -
Survival course at Leighton Hall

Friday 16th: School closes for summer @ 3:15

Every Tuesday:  PE with Mr Harris.                                

Don't  forget to bring your kit!

 

In 1969, the children of Archbishop Hutton's enjoyed sports and

PE, just as they do today.  I'm not sure they had such things as

risk assessments back then and the use of a doormat as a crash

mat is an interesting alternative! Do you have any old school

pictures you would like to share? If so, email them in.  You can

see more blasts from the past on our School Website Gallery. 

Blast from the Past

The PTA have had to postpone their planning for

a Summer Fair. The PTA will be running a stall at

the Warton Village party on the school field in

August and say thank you for the bottles sent in

to school today. These will be used for a bottle

tombola. 

The PTA have launched a lottery to raise funds

and give players the chance to win prizes. Tickets

are £1. Visit yourschoollottery.co.uk to sign up,

help school and be in with a chance of a win. 

Class 1 chicks hatch out     

Class 1 have been looking after an incubator, full

of eggs as part of their nature science theme. This

week, two of the chicks have hatched and

Thomas Hizzard from Bubble 2 popped in to give

the children a socially distant talk about our

feathered friends. There are more photos on the

celebration assembly video.  

PTA - Summer Fair Plans  

Sun Safety in School
Now that it is much warmer , its
great to see so many children 

 bringing in a hat for playtime. 

Children should also put on
sunscreen before they come to
school in the morning - or can
bring some in to leave in their class
for break time. Let's all do our bit to
stay sun safe. 

Have you joined the PTA Lottery 

Following the announcement that Social Distancing measures will
continue this term, we have had to make plans to do Sports Day in
a different way.

Next Tuesday, June 22nd, all of the children will take part in the
first round - the field events such as throwing and jumping. Each
bubble will take part, during their PE lesson with  Mr Harris.  Points
will be given and will be added the to team total. The following
week, we will have the track events, including a long distance
cross country run. All of the bubbles will watch these races, spread
out across the field to cheer their team mates on. 

We will of course let you know how they got on, which team won
the title and will put as many videos and photographs on the
website as we can take. 

Sports Day News 


